Future Meetings

Parish Council Meetings commence at 7pm and will take place on the 6th March 2018 in the Coronation Room at the Village Hall.  The date of the next AGM and Annual Parish Meeting is Tuesday 8th May 2018.

Your Parish Councillors are:

Gill Aldridge
2 Long Row
01509 672944

Stuart Dale
24 Kegworth Road
01509 672703

David Fairbanks The Old Rectory
07718804066



Kingston Fields

Mark Johnson
51 West Leake Lane
0115 983 0316

Future councillors to be appointed
????????

Your Parish Clerk is:

 Richard Parrey
61 West Leake Lane 
0115 983 0730 
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Future community events in Kingston
The Parish Council are considering more community events over the coming months. If you enjoyed the Village Ventures events in previous years then do let us know. We would welcome comments and suggestions from villagers as to what entertainment they would like to attend and support. If we are going to put events on in the village then we do need a greater pool of volunteers to help out. If you can spare a few hours every couple of months then please do get in touch. 
Marquee

A quick reminder that if you know of anyone who is planning an outdoor event this year and requires a marquee, the Council have one to hire at very competitive rates. Details can be found on the Parish Council website or by contacting your local Councillor. All profits go back into supporting our village. 
Councillor resignation 

We would like to thank Neville Smith for his many years of service on the Parish Council. Amongst his many contributions, Neville regularly wrote this Parish newsletter (hence this is a little shorter and later than usual as I take over the reins!). Neville will be moving to the South West to be nearer family and we wish him all the best.
This does mean that we would like to attract new members to the Parish Council. If you have in an interest in the welfare of the village and our community and can spare a few hours each month, then please do get in touch.   
WW1 Centenary Roll of Honour Memorial 

As we approach the 100th anniversary of end of the First World War in which over 14,000 Nottinghamshire people lost their lives, Nottinghamshire County Council are proposing a new memorial of remembrance in Nottingham. They will be consulting with all the Parish and Town councils in the County to seek support and develop proposals.
Rushcliffe Local Plan

The Borough Council are consulting residents on their preferred housing sites in selected villages. The nearest site is at Gotham where 100 homes are planned near the bus depot. 
Highways matters
· County Councillor Andrew Brown has been made aware of the lack of drainage and the poor state of the pavement alongside Gotham Road.
·  New Kingston Crossroads – the Council continue to lobby for safety improvements to the crossroads. Further accidents have been reported since our last newsletter
· West Leake Lane – increased traffic on this narrow road has led to large ruts appearing on the verges. 
Environmental matters
· A grant for the new dog bag holder and bin in the Wossock Lane/West Leake Lane area has been approved. 
· The books in the bus shelter on The Green are available to borrow free of charge. Thanks go to Janice Avery for keeping the books in good order.
Village Hall Car Park

The Parish Council is planning to re-felt the roof of the salt store. There is a good supply of salt, so no more will be ordered at present.
Broadband Performance

An electricity supply has been connected to a new cabinet at New Kingston crossroads. Hopefully, this means that residents in the area will receive superfast broadband in the near future.
Planning Applications 

We have been consulted on 2 new planning applications in the area:

Application from Chargill Properties at the former Hardstaffs Site Gotham Road for the proposed erection of buildings for employment use including the internal relocation of an open storage area for concrete and steel safety/security barriers. Reference no:18/00177/OUT

Agricultural planning application from Kingston Estate Partnership for the extension on a grain store at Kingston farm. Reference nr:18/00204/AGRIC

There has also been further progress on the South Clifton urban extension, where Rushcliffe Borough Council approved plans at their meeting of 25th January 2018. Ref: 14/0417/OUT


